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We write to draw your attention to two national security issues that have been raised in 
oversight hearings before the House Committee on Natural Resources in recent months. 

Foreign-multinational energy companies currently hold development leases and operate 
in the American Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) and on Federal lands. One recent example is the 
move by China's National Offshore Oil Corporation (CNOOC) to takeover Nexen, Inc., which 
has significant holdings in the Gulf of Mexico. We are concerned that these companies, either 
directly or tlu'ough their subsidiaries, are also choosing to operate in countries that have been 
designated as State Sponsors of TelTorism by the U.S. State Department. These activities run 
counter to U.S. national security interests. 

We ask the Department to identifY those foreign, state-owned energy companies that 
currently have any ownership or operate on leases in the U.S. Outer Continental Shelf (OCS). In 
addition, we ask that you separately identify those companies from that list who are known to 
have operations, through their parent companies or subsidiaries, with nations cUlTently 
designated as State Sponsors of Terrorism. We request the Department to report these findings 
back to the Committee on Natural Resources. Furthennore, the report to the COlmnittee should 
review cun'ent laws and regulations avai lable to the Department and/or enforceable in 
conjunction with other Federal Agencies to oversee and regulate operations by any companies 
operating in the U.S. OCS that may be somehow linked through business operations with State 
Sponsors of TelTorism as well as possible actions that may be taken should these companies 
insist on continuing to collaborate with these regimes. 
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Separately, we are concerned about the lack of adequate record-keeping on American 
subsidiaries of foreign-state-owned energy companies operating in the u.S. OCS and on all 
Federal lands. While we welcome and encourage foreign investment into our nation, we believe 
it is important to at least be able to identify those energy companies that ultimately answer to a 
foreign government as opposed to private shareholders. In response to the Questions for the 
Record on this topic from the Committee's November 16th

, 2011 hearing, your Department 
responded by saying: " ... infonnation kept by Departmental bureaus would only reflect that 
corporate leaseholders are appropriately incorporated within the United States". We believe this 
is inadequate. Therefore, we ask the Department to identify the companies that meet this criteria, 
where they are operating, maintain that data, and promptly report your findings back to the 
Committee. 

Thank you for your kind attention to this request. We look fOlward to your response. 

Ift--j,~ 
Doc Hastings 
Member of Congress 

Sincerely, 

David Rivera 
Member of Congress 


